
 

 

 

 
 
Dear Residents: 
 
3rd Track Constructors (3TC) is making significant progress on the LIRR Expansion 
Project from Floral Park to Hicksville. Here in New Hyde Park, we will continue installing 
retaining wall panels along the right-of-way in the coming weeks.  
 
Beginning Monday, May 17 there will be no commuter parking along 3rd Avenue from 
Covert to South 12th Street to allow for the installation of wall panels along the right of 
way. This activity is expected to last approximately three months.  
 
At times, intermittent road closures may be necessary to help facilitate the delivery of 
materials to the site. Crews from 3TC are committed to working with the businesses 
along 3rd Avenue to ensure access is maintained at all times.  
 
Crews will begin on the west side of 3rd Avenue and progress east toward South 12th 
Street. Below is a list of activities, in sequence, that will take place along 3rd Avenue over 
the course of the activity.  
 

1. Remove fencing and demolish existing curbs along the right-of-way 
2. Drill into the ground in sequence for wall posts 
3. Install wall posts 
4. Fill each hole with concrete 
5. Excavate for wall panels 
6. Install wall panels 

 
Following the installation of the prefabricated retaining wall panels, crews will return to 
the area to install decorative fence on top of the retaining wall.  
 
Once the wall and fence are installed, 3rd Avenue will be restored. Curbs will be replaced, 
the roadway will be repaved, and parking spaces will be restriped to their new, permanent 
configuration.  
 
We are committed to doing all that we can to minimize the disruption to the community 
during this activity. We have made great strides on New Hyde Park project elements and 
on project elements across the Main Line Corridor, and we greatly appreciate your 
patience.  
 



 

To stay informed about the LIRR Expansion Project, make sure to register for updates at 
– https://lirrexpansion.com/register-for-updates/. Should you have any additional 
questions, please don’t hesitate to contact us through the project’s 24-hour Hotline at 
516.203.4955 or email us at CommunityOutreach@LIRRexpansion.com. 
 
We look forward to continuing to serve you and your community. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Your New Hyde Park Community Ambassador 
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